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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Armenia 

22 January 2015

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the high level delegation of the Republic of Armenia to the UPR’s 21st session. We thank Armenia for the report presented earlier and also for the additional information given in the opening speech.
We welcome the fact that the authorities have prepared a detailed national report, whereas we also note that the consultations with civil society could have been more substantial to enable the report better reflect the human rights situation in the country.
Estonia would like to invite Armenia to continue the efforts to become part of all the main international human rights instruments and cooperate with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council, as well as with treaty bodies.  We welcome the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) by Armenia. We recommend Armenia to accede to second optional protocol of the ICCPR (ICCPR-OP2).
We would like to commend Armenia for the adoption of the Action Plan for the National Strategy on Human Rights. We note positively the progress made in the framework of the National Program for the Protection of Children’s Rights for 2013-2016.
Estonia emphasizes the importance of further improving the rule of law, including independence of the judiciary, fight against corruption and a fair trial for everyone.  
We would like to invite the Armenian authorities to pay special attention to violence against women. Estonia remains concerned with regard to guaranteeing gender equality and women’s rights, including sexual and reproductive health rights, in accordance with the principles of the CEDAW and the national legislation of Armenia.
We would like to highlight that a number of Estonian-Armenian development cooperation projects have contributed to the development of civil society and the protection of children's rights in Armenia. We would like to continue our successful cooperation with Armenia.  
Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Armenia: 

· to ratify and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC)
· to fully and thoroughly investigate and prosecute incidents and violence against human rights defenders, in particular journalists 
· to guarantee the protection of right to freedom of expression offline and online 

· to allocate adequate financial resources for the Human Rights Defender (Ombudsman) and to ensure the continuity of work of the regional offices
· to build a true dialogue with civil society and engage NGOs in the decision-making process at all levels. 
We would like to wish the delegation of Armenia a successful review meeting. Thank you!
